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TYNGSBOROUGH  TOWN  CLERK  NEWS 
2019 DOG LICENSES are available at the Town Clerk’s office or by 
mail.  Male/female licenses are $11.00 and spayed/neutered licens-
es are $7.00.  Current rabies vaccination is required.  If renewing by 
mail, please enclose a stamped envelope for the license.  Remem-
ber that there is a $25.00 late fee for any registration after March 1!

2019 CENSUS forms will be mailed early in January.  Please check 
the information on the form for accuracy, make necessary correc-
tions, and return promptly to the Town Clerk’s office.  If you do not 
receive a census form, please call the office and we will send one.   
Completing and returning the census keeps your voter status cur-
rent and there will be no need to fill out a proof of residency form at 
the polls.  

OFFICES TO BE FILLED
AT THE ANNUAL ELECTION MAY 14, 2019

Two-Year Term:  Sewer Commissioner
Three-Year Term:  Selectman, Board of Assessor, Board of Health, 
Library Trustee (2), Cemetery Commissioner, Finance Committee 
(2), School Committee (2), Sewer Commissioner
Five-Year Term: Housing Authority, Planning Board
Nomination papers will be available at the Town Clerk’s Office 
Have a safe and happy holiday season!
     Please contact the office at 978-649-2300 extension 129 or 
email to jshifres@tyngsboroughma.gov with any questions. 

NOTICE
TYNGSBOROUGH  WATER  DISTRICT

     Nomination papers are available for two (2), 3 year term for 
Water Commissioner.  Nomination papers need to be returned by 
February 13, 2019 at 2:00 PM and can be obtained at the Tyngsbor-
ough Water District, 87 Progress Avenue, Unit 2.
     The Election will be held on Tuesday, April 2, 2019 from 5:00 PM 
– 7:00 PM at the District office.  All registered voters residing in the 
District are welcome to vote at this time.
     The Annual/Special Meetings of the District will be held on 
Tuesday, April 9, 2019 at 7:00 PM at the District Office.  Warrants 
and additional information will be available at the Water District
Office.

Signed:  Board of Water Commissioners
Tyngsborough Water District
87 Progress Ave, Unit 2
Tyngsborough, MA  01879
978-649-4577

IN  MEMORY  OF
Raul A. Lobao
Ann Marie Daley Byrne
Robert P. Desmarais Jr.
Mark David Gilbert
Lynne A. Johnson LaBate
Kathryn Ann Crane Lucier
Robert E. Soucier
Henry J. Camacho
Concetta N. Zaffuto Croce
Margaret Mary Mace Gramer
Frances M. Hurley Lanoue
Ronald L. Maynard

Jerry M. French
Douglas Brian Marinel
Ronald H. Carignan
Barbara Eleanor Schulte Fuller
Alison E. Drake Angelo
David P. Sevigny
Robert St. Hilaire
Maria O. Amaral Vitorino
Charlotte D. Johnson Walsh
Gloria B. Cote
Keith Thomas Dion
David Ferreira

     GIRLS  SCOUT TROOP 76207’S
PET  SUPPLY  DRIvE

     Tyngsborough Girl Scout Troop 76207 is hoping to help the
animal shelter, Lowell Humane Society.  If you are able to donate 
any of the items below, we have collection boxes at the Tyngsbor-
ough Public Library (the exterior entryway to the Children’s Room) 
and the Tyngsborough Elementary School lobby until February 28th.
        Stainless steel food/water dishes
        New 6-foot leashes
        New collars, including cat/kitten break-away collars
        Cat toys
        Paper towels
        Gift cards (see below)
     If you would like to donate gift card(s) to store(s) where the 
Lowell Humane Society buys supplies (Petco, PetSmart, Walmart, 
Market Basket, Home Depot, Staples), please put it/them in an 
envelope labeled “Girls Scouts Troop 76207’s Pet Supply Drive” to 
give to the staff who will get them to us.
     Please help if you can. Thanks! 

ATTENTION  ALL
WINSLOW  SCHOOL  ALUMNI

     The Friends of the Winslow School and Winslow School Reunion 
Planning Committee need your help in collecting Winslow School 
Class photos!  We ask that you please search your attics, base-
ments, closets, old albums, wherever you think you may find your 
old school photos, and get them to us for cataloguing.  
     Stop by the Littlefield Library, 252 Middlesex Rd., Tyngs-
borough, on Saturday March 2, 2019 from 10:00-12:00 where 
we can scan your photo for our records so that you may take your 
photo back home with you.  
     You can also take a picture of your photo and email us the jpeg 
right from your phone!  Please email us your pictures to ashleymak-
evich@yahoo.com
     Thank you so much for your support and your photos!  We can’t 
wait to see what you send us!
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TYNGSBOROUGH
VETERINARY HOSPITAL

“By the Bridge”
3 FARWELL ROAD · TYNGSBOROUGH, MA 01879

TEL: (978) 649-3909

Thomas Walsh, D.V.M.

Daily Appointments Available
Monday thru Saturday

              Evening Hours
            by Appointment Only

Emergency Service Available

Marie’s Critter Sitter
Call 

978-433-3187

978-649-4349
www.FarmerConstruction.US

Find us on Angie’s List
Lic. #006732     Reg. # 105897
• Insured  • Quality References

Additions Our Specialty

• Garages
• Basements
• Kitchens
• Baths
• Windows
• Porches
• Decks
• Roofs

Call Ms. Patti for an Appointment
Toddlers, Pre School, School Age

Full & Part Time
“Openings available for Toddlers”

978-649-0211   E-mail: Crandallschildcare@gmail.com

Published by Anne Paquin Since 1983
64 Hardy St., Dunstable, MA 01827-1403    Tel. 978-419-1914

E-mail: anne@neighbortoneighbornewsletter.com
Copyright© 2019, Neighbor to Neighbor.  All rights reserved.

Reproduction of any part of Neighbor to Neighbor without permission from the 
publisher is prohibited. Neighbor to Neighbor assumes no financial responsibility for 
inadvertent omissions of advertisements or errors in advertisements, but will reprint 

that part which is incorrect if informed within 10 days of publication.

Neighbor to Neighbor

TYNGSBOROUGH  
RECREATION 

Call 978-649-2300 Ext. 150
The Recreation Committee meets at the Recreation Center 120 
Westford Road the first Wednesday of the month at 7pm.  Additional 
information may be found on our website at TyngsboroughRec.
com  Friend us on Facebook. Seeking new members.  Currently 
three open seats.  Join us!
• Tyngsborough Recreation Winter Softball Clinic 2019
ExCITING NEWS -the Leslie University Softball Team will be help-
ing to run the clinic!  Sundays, January 27 - March 24, 2019 (except 
Feb. 17th) Two 1-hour sessions 2:30-3:30pm and 3:30-4:30pm
$60/player ($100 family cap) Ages 4-14  2-week free trail for new 
players only. Try it. If she likes it, pay on week #3
• Family Movie Night  Old Town Hall, Kendall Road  March 1st, 
7pm Movie TBD  check our website and FB page
• Shamrock Ball for Daughters of all ages and their Dads (or 
Grandfather, Uncle, etc.) A Father-Daughter Dance with DJ, light 
refreshments, and a corsage for each girl. A photographer will be on 
site, offering packages to capture your special evening.
Saturday, March 16, 2019  7 – 9 pm Tyngsborough Elementary 
School  $40 per couple, $5 for each additional child 
   ~ Advanced registration required ~   
• Shamrock Princess The Grad Night Committee in conjunction 
with the Recreation Committee, will again offer the title of “Sham-
rock Princess”.  Included in the title will be a princess tiara and 
sash, a photo package, special father-daughter dance and special 
gift. To enter the raffle on the package please visit the ticket website 
and select it as an option. Drawn Thursday, March 14, 2019  
All proceeds benefit   The Class of 2019 Grad Night activities.  Pay 
it forward.
• Men’s Pick-up Basketball League (Ages 18-55+): $10/night at 
court or $80 for the season. Calling all frequent and casual bas-
ketball players. Several games are played on the short court of the 
high school each week and teams vary depending on attendance. 
Currently scheduled for Tuesday nights starting October 3, 2018 
through the end of winter, 2019 at THS from 8-10pm. Contact Joe 
with questions: joeholden62@yahoo.com. Register on line at 
Tyngsboroughrec.com. 
• SAvE THE DATE! 2nd Annual Tyngsborough Block Party, 
August 25th, 2019.  You asked for it and we are getting ready to do 
it again. Look for upcoming details at partybythebridge.com
• POUND   SWEAT. SCULPT. ROCK  It’s a high-intensity, full-body,
45-minute workout that combines interval training, squats, lunges,
plyometrics, and pilates with drumming — lots of drumming
with sticks that are heavier than average drumsticks.
Come join the class! Yoga mat required.Session 2 started on
January 8. 6:30 p.m. Full 8 week session is $65 4 week option is 
$35. You can choose any 4 of the 8 week that work for your
schedule. 

NEW  NAME  FOR  FCOA
(FRIENDS OF THE TYNGSBORO COUNCIL ON AGING)

                    The “Friends” has a new legal name!!*
     To be inclusive of all the elderly in the Greater Tyngsborough 
area, we have changed our foundation’s name to:

The Friends of Tyngsborough Elderly, Inc. 
Same mailing address: P.O. Box 415, Tyngsborough, MA 01879
     *The change was approved by the Attorney General of
Massachusetts in November.

mailto:joeholden62@yahoo.com


Aerial Bucket Service
Pruning • Removals • Stump Cutting

Free Estimates • Fully Insured

e-mail: nicolwoodworks@mac.com

DUNSTABLE

978-649-4474

Year-Round Professional Service
DAvE NICOL

R.L.  CLOHESY’S
SMALL  ENGINE  REPAIR

LAWNMOWERS-TRACTORS-SNOWBLOWERS
PRESSURE WASHERS-LEAF VACS

PORTABLE GENERATORS
CHAINSAWS-LAWN TRIMMERS

Home Service at an affordable price with over 30 years experience
TUNE UPS TO OVERHAULS, WE DO IT ALL….

USED EQUIPMENT BUY-SELL-TRADE
BOB  978-866-0891

rlclohesy@gmail.com • Tyngsboro, MA 01879

• Call Now For Snow Plowing
 • This is a great time to start planning your 

backyard dream project. Call us today!

Reach us on-line at LONGOLC.COM

PIANO  LESSONS
Given by Catherine O’Malley

Great for kids (age 8 and over) as well as adults.
Beginners especially welcome.

$20/half-hour at 15 Virginia Rd, Tyngsboro
Call 978-649-6413

Monday & Wednesday
10:30 a.m. – 8 p.m.
Tuesday & Thursday

9 a.m. – 5 p.m.
Now Open

Saturday 9 a.m. - 2 p.m. 

TYNGSBOROUGH  PUBLIC  LIBRARY
25 Bryant Lane, Tyngsborough, MA  978-649-7361 www.tynglib.org  

• AARP Tax-Aide Program Call the Library for updates.
• Dedication Meditation, February 4, 11 & 25, Mondays, 
2:30-3:00 p.m. Jan Price, LICSW, will be host a 30-minute 
silent meditation group. This is not a discussion group. 
Beginners and experienced meditators welcome. Bring a 
meditation cushion or use a chair. Drop in.
• Slippery Science! Tues., Feb. 19, 1-1:45 p.m. Ages 6-12 
years. Explore the world of different polymers & ooze that 
seems to defy gravity. Make a colorful, ooey-gooey Mad 
Science Slime to keep! Registration required.
• Mosaic Art, Wed., Feb. 20, 1-3:00 p.m. Grades 6-12. Use 
a variety of materials, from beads to tiles, to create a piece 
that can be used as a trivet or coaster, or can be enjoyed as 
art! Registration required.
• Art Circles Workshop, Sat., Mar. 9, 10:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m. 
Grades 6-12. Registration required. Work with circular papers 
to design a unique art piece, using paint, printed paper and 
a canvas.

CLOSED Monday, February 18,
in observance of Presidents’ Day

• Tech Advice by Appointment PCs, android tablets & phones, 
Excel, MS Word, e-books, etc. Tuesday, 11:30 a.m.-1:30 p.m., 
Wednesday, 7-8 p.m. Registration required.
• Adult Coloring Club, 1st Wed. each month, 6:30-8 p.m. Drop in.
• SoundPlay Family Music program, Sat. Feb. 2, 1-1:40 p.m. 
Infants-5 yrs. Drop in..
• Tiny Tots Storytime, Wed., Feb. 6 & 20, 11-11:30 a.m. Infants-3 
yrs. Drop in. 
• Family Music Time, Thurs. Feb. 7, 10-11 a.m. Infants-5 yrs. 
Drop in. 
• Dads & Donuts Playgroup, Sat., Feb. 9, 10-11 a.m. Infants-3 
yrs. Drop in.
• Lego Club, Sat., Feb. 16, 10 -11:30 a.m. Grades K-6. Drop in. 
• Pokemon Club, Wed., Feb. 27, 4-5:00 p.m. Ages 8-15. Drop in. 
Bring your cards or handheld device
• Open Minds Literacy Yoga: Tuesdays, Feb. 5 – Mar. 19, 10-
10:45 a.m. Ages 3-5.  Registration required. 
• Storytimes for 3-5 year olds.  Thursdays at 1 p.m. Drop in. *No 
storytime: Feb. 21.
• Music Together Demo Class, Thurs. Mar. 21, 11-11:45 a.m. 
Infants-5 yrs. Registration required. 
• Writer’s Group, Mondays, 6:30 p.m. Feedback, publishing tips, 
all genres. Karen Johnson 978-649-7132 
• Rep. Colleen Garry (or her representative) Office Hour – Sept-
May, 3rd Saturday 9-10 a.m.
• Board of Library Trustees Monthly 3rd Thurs. Check TPL web-
site for schedule changes.  
     Artists & collectors, contact the Library to discuss scheduling an 
exhibit in the gallery or display case.

Register for TPL programs by calling the Library
or using the contact form on the website.



TYNGSBOROUGH
COUNCIL ON AGING

•WELLNESS CLINIC COA, 169 Westford Rd  978-649-9211 Nancy 
Harding, RN, from the Circle Home, Inc.  1st Tues each month.
•WELLNESS CLINIC at ELDERLY HOUSING  Nancy Harding, RN, 
from the Circle Home, Inc.   Red Pines Elderly Housing, the third 
Tuesday of each month from  8:30 - 9:30.   Brinley Terrace Elderly 
Housing, the fourth Tuesday of each month 8:30-10:00.

PLEASE  SIGN IN WHEN YOU COME TO THE CENTER!!  
Hours of Operation are Monday thru Friday 8-4.  Bus 8:15-3.
Lunch is served promptly @ 11:30 everyday must make
reservations 2 days in advance BEFORE 11:00AM
     Call 978-649-9211  $2.00 for seniors & $4.50 for non-seniors

169 Westford Rd., Tyngsborough, MA 01879    978-649-9211
Mailing Address: 25 Bryants Lane, Tyngsborough, MA 01879

Email: Broche@tyngsboroughma.gov

Merrimack Repertory Theater Lowell Auditorium  Call or come 
in to sign up 978-649-9211 Group of 6 or more $16.00  Matinee 
Plays  The Heath  How can we make peace across genera-
tions?  Wednesday, February 20th, 1:30  The Haunted Life A new 
play from Lowell’s native son Jack Kerouac.  Wednesday, March 
27th, 1:30  Cry it out  A comedy for every new mom. Wednesday, 
May 1st, 1:30 

• SNOW CANCELLATION POLICYIF SCHOOL is CANCELLED, 
the Center will still be open “just no elder bus”.   If Town Hall 
office is closed  Tyngsborough COA will be closed.  When in doubt 
just call and see if we’re open. 

SNAP (Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program) benefits may 
be available to you.  To get help in applying, please contact the 
senior center and our outreach worker Rose can help you file the 
application. Call 978-649-9211 for appointment.

  Need Help Paying Your Heating Bills?  Help is available! 
Community Team Work Fuel Assistance Program helps income-
eligible households pay part of their winter heating bills. If your 
gross household income falls within the limits, you may qualify for 
fuel assistance benefits, discounts on your National Grid Gas, Oil 
or Propane and Electric bill. We’d like to make sure our seniors 
benefit form this program. Call the Tyngsborough Council on Aging 
978-649-9211, Rose McGarry who will be here Tuesdays and 
Wednesdays from 9:00 to 1:00 doing application. Don’t suffer from 
the cold. Put your pride aside and stay warm. 

FOOD PROGRAM– offers a FREE bag of groceries on the 4th 
Tuesday of each month. Each bag contains a variety of basic 
healthy foods: soup to cereal, meat to veggies, there may be a treat 
or two.. To see if you qualify call  Laura Marsan (978-946-1303), 
Application are also available at the  Senior Center call or stop by               
978-649-9211      

COA Meetings are the third Tuesday of each month. Meeting is 
on.February, 19th at 3:30.  Public welcome.
DONATIONS NEEDED: COFFEE, Cups 8oz Styrofoam, and Nap-
kins, Paper Plates, Bowls, Small and Large  Meals on Wheels 
Volunteer Drivers Needed
Wii BOWLING Instructor Beverly Rudeen   Every Friday 10:00-
11:30  We have a ball, come join the fun! Prizes for the top players.
TEXAS HOLD’ EM  Thursdays 12:00 –3:00  If you like poker, 
come join us every Thursday. It’s lots of fun!  We have a table for 
beginners. 
KNITTING/CROCHETING/QUILTING  Every Monday 1:00PM-
3:00PM Learn to knit and crochet as you socialize with others at the
COA.  We have many causes we knit for. With the cold weather 
coming we could use help knitting blankets, mittens, hats, scarves 
and slippers to distribute for the winter holiday season. We have 
plenty of supplies available to choose from. PROJECT LINUS 
TYNGSBOROUGH, Children who have experienced recent  trau-
ma. (See Barbara or Tracy) THE HOMELESS SHELTERS LOW-
ELL, Parents and children that have fallen into hard times.. (See 
Stitchers Coordinator)  Mondays @ the Senior Center 1:00-3:00
CARD MAKING with Colleen Garry   Thursday, February 7th 
1:00   Come join the fun making crazy cards for friends, love ones, 
or family. Not hard at all, just lots of fun.
FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 8TH AT 11:30 – FREE Lunch provided by 
Atrium at Drum Hill and Chelmsford Crossing followed by “Valentine 
Bingo”
vALENTINE’S DAY CELEBRATION  Thursday, February 14th, 
11:00 Entertainment TBD. “Tickets required” Sponsored  by Tyngs-
borough Police Union.Valentine’s Day is such a super sweet holi-
day! The first valentine’s Day in the year 496! Having a particular 
valentine’s Day a very old tradition, thought to have originated from 
a Roman festival. 
  •CENTER CLOSED PRESIDENT’S DAY Monday February 18th
PANCAKES, PANCAKES! FREE  BREAKFAST  Thursday,  Feb-
ruary 21st, 8:30    The Center will be having a FREE, all you can 
eat pancake breakfast, bring a friend.  Please call  978-649-9211 if 
you would like to be put on the list. 
BOOK CLUB   (Monthly)  Thursday, February 21st, 12:00 The 
3rd Thursday of each month.  The book we will be discussing on 
February 21st will be “In the Midst of Winter” by Allende  
FREE TAX ASSISTANCE   Mondays ONLY, starting  February 
TBD, Harry Gong, an AARP volunteer tax preparer will be available 
to assist you with your taxes on Mondays starting February TBD, 
through April 8th 2019. Call the Senior Center to schedule, an ap-
pointment.   978-649-9211.
SHINE  February 26th 8:30-12:00  Serving Health Insurance 
Needs of  Everyone. Our Counselor Lillian Colby will be holding of-
fice hours at the Center. Call 978-649-9211 to schedule an appoint-
ment.  Please bring insurance cards and a list of  prescriptions 
you take with you.
MARDI GRAS CELEBRATION   Wednesday, February 27th, 
11:00 Come celebrate Mardi Gras at the COA. Bring your own 
mask, and we’ll supply beads for all to wear and complimentary 
Mardi Gras King Cake for dessert. If you decide you would like 
lunch ($2.00), don’t forget to sign up  with Midge in the kitchen.

        Sherburne Nature Center trails are open daily, dawn to dusk, 
for the residents of Tyngsboro and neighboring towns. Traverse 
several woodland streams, go bird-watching, try to catch a glimpse 
of a beaver, and observe meadow wildflowers and butterflies. It’s a 
great place for outdoor exercise and to enjoy nature close to home.  
Sherburne Nature Center and Trails activities are open to all who 
are interested. Activities go rain or shine. In extreme weather condi-
tions, activities are cancelled. No reservations or fees required. 
Children under 16 must be accompanied by an adult.
Please note: The tennis court behind the Sherburne Nature Center 

is PRIVATE property.
It is not part of the PUBLIC Nature Center property.

46 Coburn Road 
Tyngsboro

USED  CLOTHING  DROP-OFF  SHED
To benefit: Dunstable Evangelical Congregational Church
Location: Rear Parking lot, 518 Main St., Dunstable, MA 01827
Items accepted: All clothing, shoes sneakers, belts, purses, blan-
kets, sheets, pillowcases, drapes and stuffed toys. (Your donations 
will not be cut up or shredded.) (Please… No rags, fabric scraps, 
pillows, toys or household goods; please understand that the above 
unwanted items are a hardship and expense to dispose of.)
     Send clothing to people who can use it all over the US and World 
while helping the environment. Receive a tax deduction for your 
donation.  Receipts are on the shed. **Help us keep your donation 
clean and dry.** Please put in tied or closed bags.

Town of Tyngsborough
On Facebook: www.facebook.com/tyngsboroughma

On Twitter: www.twitter.com/tyngsboroughma
Tyngsborough Police

On Facebook: www.facebook.com/tyngsboroughpolice
On Twitter: www.twitter.com/tyngsboroughPD



WINTER  SPORTS  AWARD  NIGHT
For all athletes that play a high school sport only, will take place 
on: Thursday, March 14th at 7:00pm in the High School
Auditorium.

SPRING SPORTS INFORMATION
Parent Information Night:  Monday, March 4th at 7:00pm in the 

High School Gymnasium
FIRST DAY OF PRACTICE FOR ALL High School 
SPORTS: Monday, March 18th after school
FIRST DAY OF PRACTICE FOR ALL Middle School Sports:
Monday, March 25th after school

SIGN-UPS FOR SPRING SPORTS:
High School: was Monday, January 28th thru Friday, February 
1st during lunch period in the cafeteria
Middle School: Monday, February 4th thru Friday, February 
8th during lunch periods in the cafeteria
FROM THE NURSES OFFICE: No athlete will be allowed to par-
ticipate in practice unless they have an updated physical and have 
completed their on-line athletic registration.  You can fax your son/
daughters physical to the following:
High School Nurse: Debbie Donohoe Fax: 978-649-1877 
email: Debbie.Donohoe@tyngsboroughps.org
Middle School Nurse: Michelle Riley Fax: 978-649-9194 email: Mi-
chelle.Riley@tyngsboroughps.org
 
ATHLETIC REGISTRATIONS: can be filled out on-line through the 
Parent Portal, excluding physicals.  All physicals must go through 
the nurse’s office.  Parents/Guardians that have not signed up on 
the Parent Portal can access their registration using the following 
steps.
STEP 1: Log into the Parent Portal at the following address: https://
powerschool.tyngsboroughps.org
STEP 2: Click on athletic registration link on the left hand side to 
complete the registration process. Option to pay user-fee online is 
also available on this page.

**DEADLINE FOR REGISTRATIONS**: Tuesday, March 12th

*Sports Offered at the High School Level         
*Boys Lacrosse   *Girls Lacrosse                                                   
*Baseball             *Softball                                                              
  Track & Field       Boys Tennis   Girls Tennis                                               
*Possible 8th grade participation based on numbers
Sports offered at the Middle School Level 6th, 7th & 8th
Graders    Boys & Girls Track    Softball    Baseball

FOR ALL SPORTS SCHEDULE PLEASE GO TO:
WWW.MWLMA.ORG

PARENTS/GUARDIANS: If you would like to receive scheduling 
text alerts during your son/daughters sports season, please go 
to:http://www.tyngsboroughps.org/pages/tyngsborough/depart-
ments/athletics and CLICK on Schedule Alerts for Parents.
SPRING AWARD NIGHT: For all athletes that play a high school 
sport ONLY, will take place on Thursday, June 13th at 7:00pm in 
the High School Lawrence R. Kelleher Gymnasium
SPRING SPORTS PICTURES: For all athletes that play a high 
school sport ONLY, will take place on Thursday, April 11th after 
school on the high school turf.  Picture order envelopes will be sent 
home in the mail.

Call for a free quote today!
781-227-4375

email: dansdecks26@gmail.com

Satisfaction Guaranteed!
Over 40 Years Experience

DAN’S  DECKSEXTRA  HANDS  AND  PAWS
Pet care-both day and overnight. dog walking. 
Cat care in your home.  Vacation home checks,
plant watering. Please call Diane Nilsen at 
978-649-8786 or email dianeinilsen@gmail.com

 LOCAL  EDUCATIONAL  TUTORING
 Lindsay Higson, M.Ed                 Louise Higson, M.Ed
        Math Tutoring         Reading & Writing Specialist 
 All Levels                                All Levels
           508-574-8275                          978-256-8259
    lphigson@gmail.com            higsonf@comcast.net

CHELMSFORD 
AUTO SCHOOL 
DRIVER 
EDUCATION 
MARCH 4 – APRIL 29 
*NO CLASSES DURING APRIL VACATION* 

Monday & Wednesday 
7:00pm – 9:00pm 
HELD AT 
Tyngsborough  
High School 
36 Norris Rd, Tyngsborough, MA 

SIGN UP 
www.chelmsfordautoschool.com 
Licensed by the Massachusetts Registry of Motor Vehicles 
Serving the local communities for over 45 years 

 

MUST BE 15 
YEARS AND 9 
MONTHS OLD 

15 SESSIONS 
30 hours of classroom 
instruction 

PACKAGE 
OPTIONS 
Prepay 
Pay-as-you-go 

LICENSE 
TESTS 
License tests offered 
at our office every 
other Saturday 
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•  Tree climber or bucket truck
•  Crane work or consultations
•  Tree removal or pruning
•  Emergency storm work or removals
•  Insured Mass Arborist #2165

GreenleafsTreeService.com

Rich Gambale
978-649-7084

8-5
Mon–Fri

Alignments!Call ahead for 

faster service. 

Now Performing Massachusetts
STATE  INSPECTIONS

TYNGSBOROUGH
MUFFLER  AND  BRAKE

166 Lakeview Ave. •  Tyngsborough, MA 01879

978-649-7163

AUTO SALES  Specializing in vehicles for $8,000 or less!
            WE OFFER DIAGNOSTICS & COMPLETE AUTO     

SERvICE FOR FOREIGN & DOMESTIC vEHICLES

CAT  FOOD  DONATIONS NEEDED
to feed a colony of feral and homeless kitties. Please call me at 
978-799-9715 for the drop-off location on the Dunstable/Tyngsboro 
line. Don Gaudette. Volunteers to help with the feeding are also 
needed. Associated with Kitty Angels   www.kittyangels.org
Kitty Angels is An All-Volunteer, Non-Profit Shelter for Needy Cats                      

TYNGSBOROUGH  HIGH  SCHOOL
Tyngsborough High School is proud to announce Seleen Al Horani, 
Dalton Lee, Abby McIsaac, and Andrew Stankiewicz as the January 
Students of the Month.  
     Seleen, is a recipient of the Outstanding Achievement in Visual 
Arts Award, the Principal’s Award, the Commitment to Learning 
Award, and the Outstanding Achievement in Science Award. While 
a student at Lowell High School, she was a recipient of the Award 
for Demonstrating All 5 Core Values of LHS, and the Award for
Demonstrating “High Five” Expectations in the Area of
Determination. Seleen enjoys
drawing, fashion designing, writing, reading, and learning foreign 
languages.  Her favorite subjects are anatomy and art.  Seleen 
looks forward to being a master in her future profession, traveling 
the world, speaking a third language, and publishing her own work. 
“THS brought me close to many wonderful friends and instilled hard 
work and determination into me, then awarded me for implementing 
them.  I will always remember my smart, passionate teachers and 
the kind staff when I recall high school after graduating.”
     Dalton, son of Kim and John Lee, is a member of the National 
Honor Society and a recipient of the Outstanding Achievement in 
Mathematics Award, the Rensselaer Medal Award, the University of 
Rochester xerox Award for Innovation and Information Technology, 
and the Academic Excellence Award.  He is a member of the
Robotics Club as well as the varsity soccer team and the track & 
field team.  Dalton volunteers his time at the Catholic Heart Work 
Camp.  He enjoys playing chess, and his favorite subjects are math 
and physics.  Dalton looks forward to becoming an engineer.  We 
asked Dalton what he has gained from THS, and he said “knowl-
edge”.  We asked him what THS has done for him, and he said 
“Mr. Rhine taught me problem-solving”.  We asked him what fond 
memories he will take with him, and he said “soccer”.  
     Abby, daughter of Scott and Stephanie McIsaac, is a member 
of the National Honor Society and is a recipient of the Academic
Excellence Award, the Outstanding Achievement in Mathematics
Award, and the Outstanding Achievement in Theater Arts 
Award.  She is a member of the Senior Sidekicks, is the senior 
class secretary, and is a member of the International Thespian Soci-
ety.  Abby has earned numerous acting awards including a Superior 
Ranking in a Musical Theater Individual Event, an Excellence in
Acting Award, a Preliminary Level Acting Award, and a Semi-Final 
Level Acting Award.  She volunteers her time at a variety of
community events including the Tyngsborough Trot and babysitting 
nights.  She also volunteers at theater festivals and shows.  She 
enjoys playing the guitar, playing the piano, reading and singing; 
her favorite subjects are anatomy, theater, English, and math.  Abby 
is looking forward to focusing on a field in music/theater in col-
lege.  THS has “given me a place that makes me feel like I belong, 
especially when it comes to theater.”  She will always remember 
“feeling like I’ve gotten closer to my fellow students and building 
stronger relationships with my friends.”
     Andrew, son of Naruemon and John Stankiewicz, is a 
recipient of the Academic Excellence Award and the Outstanding 
Achievement
in Social Studies Award.  He is a member of the Robotics Club and 
the varsity tennis team.  Last year he earned the Most Improved 
Player Award for the tennis team.  Andrew volunteers his time with 
cultural food clubs and by helping to organize the library.  He enjoys 
playing table tennis, spending time with his friends, and learning.  
His favorite subjects are science, especially physics and chemistry.  
Andrew looks forward to helping people and making the world a
better place, and to a career in nuclear or aerospace research.  “I 
have met some remarkable teachers and students but THS has ulti-
mately taught me to be a good human.  That is all I could ask for.”
     Congratulations to these four students.

IN TYNGSBOROUGH
EMERGENCY # FROM CELL PHONE IS  978-649-7111

(NOT 9-1-1)



Winter is here...
Trust us to keep your 

family warm this 

season.

(978) 649-8886

denommeeplumbing.com

21 Westech Drive Tyngsboro, MA

Check out our brand new website!

DOWNLOAD  YOUR  FREE  BOOK 
“LIvING  WITH  OUR  WILD  NEIGHBORS”

I wanted to pass on this information to you. The Humane Society of 
the United States (HSUS) is offering a copy of the book “Living with 
our Wild Neighbors” as a free download. It is very informative and 
covers all wildlife from A-Z.  Since we have so many animals that 
we share our yards with, I thought it might be helpful to you.
 https://www.animalsheltering.org/page/wild-neighbors-book

TYNGSBORO  GARDEN  CLUB   

Making Tyngsboro beautiful with flowers 

     The Tyngsborough Garden club hopes everyone had very safe 
and relaxing transition into 2019.  We  have  resumed our regularly 
scheduled meetings.  
     Our first meeting of the new year was held on Feb 5th with a pre-
sentation on Wild Mushrooms by Dianna Smith from Pioneer Valley 
Mycology.   Her presentation was very informative and entertaining.
     In March we look forward to a presentation on Vermiculture and 
Gardening by Linda Sheldon.
     Our April presentation will be from the Tyngsborough Conser-
vation Commissioner Danielle Mucciarone.  Also in April we will 
partner with the Tyngsborough  Public Library for Books in Bloom 
at the library from 4/9-4/12.  Please drop by the library to see all the 
creative arrangements.  
     The Garden Club meets the first Tuesday of the month Septem-
ber-November and February- April at the Evangelical Congrega-
tional Church on Kendall Road at 6:45.  New members are always 
welcome.  Please come join us for one of our meetings, enjoy the 
presentation, and meet some new friends.
                   For more information visit our website at

tyngsboroughclub.tripod.com or find us on Facebook at
Tyngsborough Garden Club or call Debbie at 978-649-6362.

TYNGSBORO  YOUTH  SOCCER

2019 Spring Soccer Registration
Teams Forming – Sign-Up Now!!

Age Sign-Ups range from U6 – High School
         Register ONLINE: 
   www.tyngsborosoccer.com/Registration
         Registration ends Friday, March 15th

www.TyngsboroughScholarshipTrust.org
1963 * Celebrating 55 Years * 2018

TYNGSBOROUGH
SCHOLARSHIP  TRUST
P.O. Box 547, Tyngsborough, MA 01879

     The TST meets on the second Wednesday of the month at 
the Tyngsborough Town Hall at 7 p.m. For 55 years volunteers 
from the community have been coordinating fundraising and 
awarding scholarships to high school students from Tyngsborough. 
We welcome and need your help to continue this town tradition. 
Please join us at our monthly meetings the second Wednesday of 
the month at the Tyngsborough Town Hall. Please contact
info@TyngsboroughScholarshipTrust.org with any questions.

BUDGET  BUDDIES
Budget Buddies helps low-income women become more
economically self-sufficient and transform their lives by teaching 
them core money-management skills and pairing them with person-
al financial coaches.  We partner with local social service agencies 
and community volunteers to provide individualized training in basic 
money management. Please come along to a no obligation vol-
unteer Information Night in Chelmsford MA.  Please call (978)-
703-0820 for details – our website is www.budgetbuddies.org

http://tyngsboroughclub.tripod.com
mailto:info@TyngsboroughScholarshipTrust.org


164 Westford Rd. • Tyngboro
FREE REGISTRATION! – MENTION THIS AD

Preschool, Pre-K & Before & After School
Full & Part time    Flexible Schedules

978-649-5060
creativemindstyn@aol.com         www.creativemindselc.com

EDUCATION  FOUNDATION
TYNGSBOROUGH
WWW.EFTyng.org

     11th Teacher Grant Cycle! Reminder to our Tyngsborough 
Public School Educators that our eleventh grant cycle began on 
January 15th.  The application is now available on our website 
www.EFTyng.org.and must be submitted to EFT by March 15th. 
We look forward to awarding grants that will enhance educational 
opportunities across our public school district which will directly 
benefit our students and their learning experience. All grants will be 
formally announced and celebrated at our Annual Awards Ceremo-
nies in June. To see a description of the grants awarded the first ten 
years and read an overview of the grant program please visit www.
EFTyng.org and click on Grant Programs.  
     Attention Tyngsborough Business Owners and Residents: 
If you are interested in fully funding a specific educational grant (the 
grant would then be named in honor of your business or family’s 
name) and would like to review the grant applications, please con-
tact President Theresa Manning at eftyng@gmail.com. Your gener-
ous donation will be announced at the June awards ceremonies.
     Thank you to all who joined us for our eleventh annual dinner 
theater offering. Together with FOTT, we hosted two fun evenings of 
The Drowsy Chaperone on January 10 and 11. We hope you had 
as much fun as we did and we appreciate your support for our pub-
lic schools. We were honored to see State Representative Colleen 
Garry, Selectman Steve Nocco, Selectman Ron Keohane, and 
Assistant Town Administrator Justin Sultzbach in the audience. 
Thank you for your support! 
     Join us! As always, the EFT welcomes volunteers who would 
like to help us achieve our mission and support our fundraising 
efforts and new board members who want to develop executive 
experience while helping our public schools. For more information, 
please contact our President, Theresa Manning at eftyng@gmail.
com. The Education Foundation for Tyngsborough is a non-profit 
organization striving to enhance educational opportunities across 
Tyngsborough’s Public School District by raising funds and promot-
ing awareness of issues related to public education. Follow us on 
Twitter, like us on Facebook and remember us when shopping 
on-line at Amazon (smile.Amazon.com).

FRIENDS OF THE  
TYNGSBOROUGH
PUBLIC  LIBRARY

     **More good news from the used book sale in October.  The 
Friends were able to donate nearly $850 to the children’s library 
circulating material which is a significant increase over last year’s 
donation.  All your donations, volunteer time and purchases make 
this a great effort in support of our town library.  Thank you again!
     **The first Friends meeting in 2019 is on Monday, February 
4, 2019, at 7pm at the Library to discuss the annual budget and 
upcoming activities.  On Monday, March 4, 7pm, we plan for the 
March membership month and elect officers for the new member-
ship year which begins April 1.  The Friends are actively seeking 
new members who want to volunteer their time to the Library in sup-
port of the community.  Please consider joining us.  We look forward 
to seeing you there.  
     **Are you a high school senior who will be graduating this year 
and would like to apply for a scholarship?  The Friends have a 
scholarship/service award for a Tyngsborough senior who has been 
active with the Friends.  See the Library website, Friends tab, for 
the application which is due by Friday, March 22, 2019.
     **Featured Pass:  The Library again has passes for UMass 
Lowell men’s and women’s basketball as well as men’s ice hockey.  
The pass allows purchasing up to 10 tickets approximately 50% off 
the ticket price for home games.  Use the Library’s website or call to 
reserve a pass.  There are many more passes available and funded 
by the Friends, so ask at the Library or go to the website for more 
information.

     Visit https://www.facebook.com/FOTPL or
http://www.tynglib.org/ - Click on the “Friends of Library” tab.

http://www.eftyng.org/
http://www.eftyng.org/
http://www.eftyng.org/
mailto:eftyng@gmail.com
mailto:eftyng@gmail.com
mailto:eftyng@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/FOTPL
http://www.tynglib.org/


Tyngsboro Cosmetic Dentistry
James Yankowskas DDS

  Brad Mattison DMD

  15 Pondview Sq.  •  Tyngsboro, MA 01879 
978-649-7773

tyngsborocosmeticdentist.com
  New Patients Welcome

Evening and Saturday appointments available

Buy local!
Invest in your community!

MA Master #9866  NH Master #2654

• Kitchens & Bathrooms
• New Homes & Additions
• Radiant Floor Heating Systems
• Hydronic Heating Systems
• Water Treatment
   Filtrations Systems
• Gas Piping
• Repair Service

TYNGSBORO

978-649-4077

TYNGSBORO  CHURCH  OF CHRIST
27 Old Tyng Rd. Tyngsboro, MA 01879

 (about 1 mile south of Tyngsboro bridge on Rt. 3A)
Evangelist: Nathan Combs 1-978-703-4741
Web Site: www.tyngsborochurchofchrist.org   

Email: thechristians@juno.com
Home bible studies in Nashua, Tyngsboro, Dracut, and Lowell.

GOD  MEANT  IT  FOR  GOOD
By Nathan Combs

     The story of Joseph (Genesis 37-50) is remarkable for many rea-
sons. Its storyline is rich in detail, its characters are relatable, and 
its message is appealing. Joseph was the firstborn son of Jacob’s 
favorite wife Rachel, was given a multicolored coat by his father, 
and enjoyed a privileged status among his many brothers. He was, 
however, hated by his siblings for capturing their father’s affec-
tions. At the earliest opportunity, Joseph was sold by his brothers 
to Ishmaelite slave traders and eventually ended up in an Egyptian 
prison for holding to the principles of his God. Although Joseph rose 
to become the assistant warden of the prison and eventually the 
right hand of the Egyptian king, the events that brought him to Egypt 
must have lived vividly in his memory. Such unthinkable evil might 
easily have twisted the heart of a lesser man into bitterness. 
     Joseph, however, had a different perspective. After his brothers 
came to Egypt for food in a time of severe famine, Joseph eventual-
ly revealed himself to them and shared his thoughts about their hor-
rific shared past. “As for you, you meant evil against me, but God 
meant it for good, to bring it about that many people should be kept 
alive, as they are today” (Genesis 50.20). How did Joseph maintain 
such a godly attitude towards the people who hated him? 
     First, Joseph kept his gaze on the bigger picture of how God was 
able to work with sinful people. Obviously, the Lord did not approve 
of the evil actions of Joseph’s brothers or cause them to sin. He did, 
however, use their hatred for His own purposes: to save the world 
through Abraham’s family. In the short term, that was accomplished 
by Joseph’s distribution of grain to a starving world in famine, in-
cluding his own family (Genesis 41.57). In the long term, the family 
of Abraham would save all the families of the earth through Jesus 
Christ (Galatians 3.8). In following Joseph’s example, we must 
be more alert to the work of God than our own personal hurt if we 
desire to rid our lives of bitterness.
     Secondly, Joseph left vengeance in the hands of God. After their 
father’s death, Joseph’s brothers feared delayed retribution and 
pleaded with Joseph to forgive them. After weeping at their distress, 
Joseph assured them that he had no plans for revenge. “Do not 
fear, am I in the place of God?” (Genesis 50.19). Joseph’s actions 
mirror the commandment of Jesus to “love your enemies, and do 
good, and lend, expecting nothing in return, and your reward will 
be great, and you will be sons of the Most High, for he is kind to the 
ungrateful and the evil” (Luke 6.35). 
     Regardless of how we are unjustly treated by others, there is 
no degree of evil that justifies bitterness of heart or action. Joseph 
relied on God to work through his difficult circumstances and was 
used by Him to save many lives. May we follow the same pattern!



Welcome to your neighborhood
24-hour gym in Tyngsboro!

     Whether you’re a beginner or a fitness regular, we’ll help you 
Get to a healthier place. ®

Call today to start your FREE 7-day membership!
315 Middlesex Rd., Tyngsboro, MA

(978) 649-6537   --   www.anytimefitness.com

• Tree Removals & Pruning
• Yard Expansions

• Chipping
• Stump Grinding

• House Lot & Road Clearing
• Selective Thinning

•  Firewood

Free Estimates

St. Germain Tree Service

978-888-7849Fully Insured

Marc St. Germain • Tyngsborough, MA

Issues and other information posted online at
www.neighbortoneighbornewsletter.com

Please send info in now for the March issue. 
Have events coming up? Need details about

advertising your business? Send an email to me
anne@NeighborToNeighborNewsletter.com or by mail to
Neighbor to Neighbor, 64 Hardy St., Dunstable, MA  01827.

Please leave a message at 978-419-1914.
Tyngsborough printed issues circulation is 5067 and

Dunstable printed issues circulation is 1239.
Copies available at town hall and library

COMING  UP  AT  INDIAN HILL
INDIAN HILL MUSIC - YOUTH WIND ENSEMBLE ‘PLAY- IN’:  
Wind, brass, and percussion players (grades 7 – 12) are invited 
to experience our regional concert band. Meet conductor Jason 
Bielik, participate in an open rehearsal, sign up for spring auditions, 
and enjoy a pizza social: Thursday, February 7 at 6:15pm, 36 
King Street, Littleton, MA. Free admission – advance registration 
required at (978) 486-9524 (press 0) or www.indianhillmusic.org.  
BLUEGRASS JAM WITH TONY WATT DUO: Enjoy a toe-tapping 
Bluegrass set led by guitarist Tony Watt and fiddler Laura Orshaw 
followed by a casual jam session. Bring your instrument to sit in 
and play, or just come to listen. Friday, February 8 at 7:30pm, 36 
King Street, Littleton, MA. TICKETS: $10 (Free for Indian Hill Music 
students) Learn more: (978) 486-9524 orwww.indianhillmusic.org.
vIOLINIST ROBYN BOLLINGER: Indian Hill Music presents 
outstanding violinist Robyn Bollinger in her multimedia perfor-
mance project “CIACONNA: The Bass of Time,” featuring music 
of Biber, Bach, Bartok, and Berio. Saturday, February 9 at 8:00 
pm,Kalliroscope Gallery, 264 Main Street, Groton, MA. TICKETS: 
$35 (includes post-concert reception with the artist). Learn more: 
(978) 486-9524 or www.indianhillmusic.org. 
INDIAN HILL MUSIC ‘DISCOvERY LECTURE’: “The Art of Cham-
ber Music”- Lecture and open rehearsal of music by Beethoven 
and Rachmaninoff with pianist/composer Eric Kamen and guest 
artist Daniel Rowe, cello: Tuesday, February 12 at Noon, 36 King 
Street, Littleton, MA. ADMISSION: $10 (Free for Indian Hill Music 
students.) Bring your lunch! Learn more: (978) 486-9524 orwww.
indianhillmusic.org.
‘BACH’S LUNCH’ CONCERT: Indian Hill Music presents an 
all-Beethoven program with pianist Eric Kamen and cellist Daniel 
Rowe. TWO SHOWS - Thursday, February 14 at 11 am and 1:30 
pm, 36 King Street, Littleton, MA. Complimentary coffee, tea, cook-
ies; bring your lunch. FREE admission. Reservations for groups at 
(978) 486-9524. Learn more at www.indianhillmusic.org.
WINTER ARTS MASH-UP: February 19-22 at Indian Hill Music 
School. February vacation program for ages 6 – 10 offers four days 
of music, visual arts, dance, and coding. Full-day and half-day 
options, plus before and after care available. Presented in partner-
ship with NOA Gallery, Harvard Academy of Dance, and Code Wiz. 
Program takes place at Indian Hill Music School, 36 King Street, 
Littleton, MA. Sign up online at www.indianhillmusic.org or call (978) 
486-9524 (press 0) to learn more.
PIANO MASTERCLASS: Guest artist Ya-Fei Chuang will offer a 
piano masterclass at Indian Hill Music School: Saturday,
February 23 at 10:30am, 36 King Street, Littleton, MA. Learn 
playing techniques and tips while watching Ms. Chuang work with 
selected Indian Hill Music School students. FREE admission. Learn 
more at (978) 486-9524 or www.indianhillmusic.org. 
ORCHESTRA OF INDIAN HILL: Maestro Bruce Hangen and the 
Orchestra play the best of Brahms: Hungarian Dances, Symphony 
No. 3, and Piano Concerto No. 1 featuring guest pianist Ya-Fei 
Chuang: Saturday, February 23 at 7:30pm, Littleton HS Perform-
ing Arts Center, 56 King Street, Littleton, MA. TICKETS: $20-35-
50 (Free for Indian Hill Music students) Learn more: (978) 486-9524 
or www.indianhillmusic.org. Lead sponsor: Deluxe Corporation. 
Media Sponsor: Wicked Local.
STUDENT RECITALS at Indian Hill Music: Hear Indian Hill Music 
School students perform in a variety of music styles and groups at 
36 King Street, Littleton, MA. (A great opportunity to see what we do 
and meet our talented faculty.) FREE admission. Call (978) 486-
9524 or visit www.indianhillmusic.org for recital days and times.
ART EXHIBIT: The Gallery at Indian Hill presents “Reconstructed 
Vistas” – acrylic paintings on panels by John J. Daly. On view 
through February at 36 King Street, Littleton, MA. (Check gallery 
hours online.) FREE and open to the public. Learn more: (978) 486-
9524 or www.indianhillmusic.org.

http://www.indianhillmusic.org/
http://www.indianhillmusic.org/
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MACDONALD 
GENERAL  CONTRACTING
• ROOFING  •  SIDING
• WINDOWS  •  DOORS
• GUTTER  INSTALLS/ CLEANING
• HANDYMAN  SERVICES
• DECK  BUILD  &  REPAIRS
• PRESSURE  WASHING  
• HOUSE TRIM                

Tyngsboro
Direct

(508) 572-1033

Insured

BENEFICIARY DESIGNATIONS AND DIvORCE 
OR MARRIAGE

By Edward H. Adamsky, Esq.
     You must keep your beneficiary designations up-to-date for life 
insurance and retirement accounts. If something changes in your 
life, you may need to update them. Changes include births, deaths, 
marriages, and divorces. If you got divorced, it would extinguish 
any rights that your ex-spouse had in your estate. A Will clause 
that left assets to “my wife, Jane Smith” would be voided by a 
divorce. In Massachusetts, the law has been updated so beneficiary 
designations to a spouse are also voided by a divorce, but New 
Hampshire has not adopted this newer rule. No matter where you 
live, it is best for you to update the beneficiaries on life insurance 
and retirement funds if you get divorced. If you left an ex-spouse as 
a beneficiary that person could try to make a claim and if you never 
informed the financial institution of your divorce, they would pay out 
to the named beneficiary (even if it was technically voided by law). 
This could result in lengthy and costly litigation among your family 
and ex-spouse. If you had moved to a new state after your divorce, 
the rules in that state might govern and that could change the result. 
     This shows that it is very important to review all assets and file 
new beneficiary designation forms so that your assets will pass as 
you want. You should not rely on agreements or court decrees to 
make those changes. You should inform financial institutions if you 
do get divorced, and if your divorce order requires you to name your 
ex-spouse as a beneficiary of some asset, then you need to inform 
the financial institution of this, so they will honor your designation. 
(It’s common for parents of young children to keep life insurance in 
place with the ex-spouse named as beneficiary). 
     You should also consider the effects of getting married on Estate 
Planning. You will want to decide if you should change beneficiary 
designations on certain assets. Also, keep in mind that a spouse 
has rights in marital assets including a general claim against 
the estate of a deceased spouse, even if not named in the Will. 
New estate planning documents should be completed if you get 
married. Also, for Medicaid purposes, all of the assets of the couple 
are counted in making a determination of eligibility for benefits, 
regardless of the origin of the assets. Pre-nuptial agreements 
cannot change this rule no matter what they say, because the 
Federal law of Medicaid and public policy overrule the agreement. 
This means that a well-off person who marries a less-well-off person 
will be responsible for the spouse’s cost of nursing home care, 
no matter what. Estate Planning should not overrule love, but the 
consequences of marriage and divorce must be considered when 
making your Estate Plan.

POLICE & FIRE EMERGENCY 911
Fire Dept.   978 649-7671     Police Dept.  978 649-7504

TOWN OF TYNGSBOROUGH
TOWN HALL, 25 BRYANTS LANE

OFFICES OPEN
Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday & Thursday 8:30 a.m. to 4 p.m.

Friday 8:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m.
Meeting schedules are posted at the front entrace of the Town Hall

Town Hall Directory  Main Number 978-649-2300
Town Accountant Ext. 124
Assessor’s Office Ext. 121
Board of Appeals Ext. 112
Board of Health Ext. 118
Building Office Ext. 112
Town Clerk Ext. 129
Town Collector Ext. 128
Conservation Office Ext. 116
Capital Asset Mgmt Com Ext. 124

Media Dept. Ext. 140
Planning Board Ext. 115
Town Treasurer Ext. 126
Veteran’s Agent Ext. 131
Sewer Dept. Ext. 134
Board of Selectmen Ext. 100
Town Administrator Ext. 100
Recreation & Parks Ext. 150

Highway Dept.  978-649-2310

TYNGSBOROUGH   PTO
  Did you know that the PTO provides arts & enrichment programs 
at both TES & TMS?  It’s never too early or too late to get involved.  
PTO meetings are generally the 4th Wednesday of the month, 
at Tyngsborough Elementary School 7pm.  New members are 
always welcome.  
          Make sure to ‘Like’ us on Facebook to keep up-to-date!  Or 
contact us through our website at www.TyngsboroughPTO.org

JOIN  TYNGSBOROUGH  CITIzENS
     If you are new to Tyngsborough, welcome! If you are not new 
but want to know more or want to know how you can get involved, 
you are invited to join over 450 fellow residents in our on-line 
community forum. Tyngsborough Citizens is a Yahoo Group and 
membership in our group is open to all residents of Tyngsborough. 
We share information about town and school happenings and ideas 
for how to make our town even better. We are not an anonymous 
group; residents share their name and address when posting. We 
strive to keep the conversations civil and constructive.  Please visit 
tyngsboroughcitizens-subscribe@yahoogroups.com to join. 

http://www.tyngsboroughpto.org/


WEST  CHELMSFORD
UNITED  METHODIST  CHURCH
242 Main St., North Chelmsford, MA 01863

HANDICAP ACCESSIBLE
1-978-251-4834      www.wcumc.us

Worship 9:30AM  Professional child care provided.
Sunday School for all ages. Coffee/Fellowship 10:30AM

     All are welcome to our Sunday School classes and worship!  We 
have an active music program with handbell choirs and singing for 
children, youth, and adults.  Our worship services feature the music 
of one of our musical groups each week.
     We hope to see you soon!  We are on 242 Main Street in North 
Chelmsford, right on the Westford/Chelmsford line. From Route 3, 
take the Route 40 exit to Chelmsford, take a sharp right onto Main 
Street Chelmsford right after the variety store and follow Main Street 
until you see the church on the left.

FREE  ACTIvITIES  FOR  YOUNG  CHILDREN 
WITH  THEIR  PARENT  OR  CAREGIvER

     Calling all children, ages birth – 5, with their parents or care-
givers, to FREE Playgroup/Literacy/Story and Craft Times. This 
grant-funded program is open to anyone, regardless of where 
you live. These programs follow the school year calendar.

 Groton and Dunstable
Family & Community Programs

     Join us on any 1st Tuesdays during the school year -1:30 
p.m. at: Dunstable Congregational Church, 518 Main Street, 
Dunstable
    Join us on any all Mondays during the school year -9:30 a.m.
at: Peter Twomey Center (behind G-D Middle School North), 
348 Main Street, Groton

 Townsend and Pepperell
Family & Community Programs

    Join us on any 1st and 3rd Tuesdays during the school 
year -10:30 a.m. at: Pepperell Library (Lawrence Library,) 15 
Main Street, Pepperell
     Join us on any Wednesdays during the school year -10:30 
AM at: Townsend Library, 12 Dudley Road, Townsend
     Please contact Jana Harrison, at jharrison@awrsd.org, or 
978.874.0163 for further information.

ST  JOHN  THE  EvANGELIST  CHURCH
115 Middlesex St., North Chelmsford, MA 

BINGO  Thursdays at 6:45pm to 9:30pm
Doors open at 3:30pm

Questions or for more info about BINGO
call Gerry Dumont  978-866-2391

$1,199 Progressive jackpot.
Jackpot will progress to $1,199.

If not won at 49#s it will progress to 50, 51, 52 etc. 
Come enjoy friendly, fun BINGO Games.

21 BINGO Games, plus raffles and instant tickets.
Good food available as well.

NEW  HAMPSHIRE  JUNIOR  ROLLER  DERBY  
PRACTICES  IN  TYNGSBORO

     New Hampshire Junior Roller Derby is pleased to announce that 
it began holding league practices in Tyngsboro this fall.   Weekly 
practices have started at the Tyngsboro Sports Center (500 Potash 
Hill Rd, Tyngsboro, MA) from 10-11 am.
     New Hampshire Junior Roller Derby is open to skaters from 
ages 7 to 17.  The league is based out of the JFK Coliseum in 
Manchester, NH, but uses other venues for off-season practice 
space.  The team is part of the Junior Roller Derby Association, and 
is finishing up an exciting season that included games with teams 
from around New England, New York, and Canada.
     For more information, visit www.nhjuniorrollerderby.com.

When you call a business listed here,
please tell them you’ve seen their ad in

Neighbor to Neighbor.
They would like to know.  Thank you, Anne

http://www.nhjuniorrollerderby.com


(978) 649-7413
Local & Dependable

David LaRiviere
56 Coburn Road
Tyngsboro, MA  01879-0353

M-F  7:00 - 5:00
Sat.  7:30 - 1:00

We Deliver
Sherburne Lumber
Building Materials & Hardware

Email: sherburnelumber@verizon.net

Visit us at www.sherburnelumber.com

WALL  &  CEILING  DOCTOR
Expert Crack, Patch & Water Damage Repairs

Ceilings Matched  • Surface Restoration  •  Demo
Wallpaper Removal  •  Skimcoating  •  Repainting
Small Drywall & Plaster Jobs  •  Light Carpentry
28 Years Drywall/Plaster Exp.  No Job Too Small

          978-835-5670 (cell)
 Tyngsborough

When you contact a business,
or organization,

please tell them you’ve seen their ad
or news in Neighbor to Neighbor.

They would like to know.  Thank you, Anne

Evangelical Congregational Church of Tyngsboro
Est. 1868

     Route 113, 23 Kendall Rd. Tyngsboro, MA 01879
            For questions or more information,
           please call our office 978-649-2262

                Pastor Denis Frediani 1-603-579-0904
           www.tyngsborocongregational.org

          E-mail ecctsect@yahoo.com

             JOIN US FOR SUNDAY MORNING WORSHIP
OUR MISSION:  Glorify God by encouraging all people to know 
Jesus together in Faith, Love and Service  Worship Service at 10:00 
a.m.  Nursery available.  Followed by Fellowship and Refreshments.
Cancellation information will be listed on our website:
www.tyngsborocongregational.org
• THANK YOU to all who attended our Holiday Events! Our Annual 
Christmas Fair was well attended as well as our Christmas Eve 
Candlelight Service. We hope you enjoyed the events as we 
celebrated the Birth of Baby Jesus and wrapped up our 150th 
Church Celebration festivities. Each family received a special 150th 
Christmas ornament to hang on their Christmas trees.
• Then there was one more surprise for our congregation! A 
very talented craftsman at our Church had collected some of the 
original old hardwood flooring when we replaced the floor in the 
Sanctuary a few years ago. He made a beautiful cross from that 
original wood for our altar, then he made many small crosses that 
were given out to each family at our year-end December 30th 
Church Service!  What a beautiful and special gift to have as we 
concluded our 150th Anniversary!!! Thank you, Paul Chizook!
• Sunday School program for all ages. Children will begin the 
Sunday Services with their parents and will be dismissed to their 
age-appropriate classes at 10:15am. It is important to note that all 
adults working with children have passed their CORY applications 
to ensure a safe environment for our children
• All Executive Boards and Committee Meetings have begun
• LADIES BIBLE STUDY -Has begun on Tuesday morning, from 
9:30 am to 11:30 am Bible Study will begin on the Book of James.  
There is still room if you would like to join this amazing study group. 
 • SERMONS ON-LINE: Weekly sermons by Pastor Frediani: 1. Log 
onto the church website http://www.tyngsborocongregational.org  2. 
On home page you will see a photo of the church. Hover the cursor 
over the word “SERVING” 3. Click once on the word “SERMONS” 4. 
Scroll down to see “Listen to our sermonsfor free on SoundCloud.
com” 5.Click once on the link/word “SoundCloud.com” 6. Below the 
Church logo sermons listed by date, passage, sermon title 7. Click 
orange circle to listen to the sermon you desire.
• CORPORATE PRAYER TIME - We would like to announce that 
we have begun Corporate Prayer time in the Sanctuary each 
Sunday after our Church Service. This begins at 11:45 am and we 
would like to invite you to join us to pray for whatever may be on 
your heart. 
• SUNDAY SERVICE CANCELLATIONS - If Sunday Worship 
Service needs to be cancelled due to inclement weather, we will 
post the cancellation on the following TV stations: WBZ Channel 4; 
WCVB Channel 5; WHDH Channel 7 and WMUR Channel 9

• ThE ThrifT Shop •
 Located next to the church is open to the public on Thursdays and  
Saturdays from 10:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. We offer an assortment of  
clothing, shoes, handbags, baby items, books, small appliances, 

dishes, glassware, jewelry, etc. please do not drop off large  items 
as we do not have the means to dispose of these.

http://www.tyngsborocongregational.org/
mailto:ecctsec@outlook.com
http://www.tyngsborocongregational.org/
https://nam01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.tyngsborocongregational.org&data=02%7C01%7C%7Cd88df25a55ea421f939a08d573c9f0ea%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C636542233518145645&sdata=Dgif6GxIsGoucPUuK1mop0OBhzjXO14OQigjFhJBkrg%3D&reserved=0
http://soundcloud.com/
http://soundcloud.com/
http://soundcloud.com/


RE/MAX PARTNERS  
YOUR HOME TOWN EXPERTS WITH  

WORLD WIDE CONNECTIONS  

978.649.2220  

We Specialize in Helping Buyers & Sellers   
Achieve Their Real Estate Dreams & Goals.  

Call For Your Free,  No Obligation, 
Marketing Consultation Today!   

Ask us about our reduced fee for local home 
owners in Tyngsborough & Dunstable.

¥ Residential Home Sales  
¥ New Construction  
¥ Condo Developments 
¥ Land Sales  
¥ Commercial Real Estate 
¥ Relocation Worldwide

Dennis Page  
Michael Page  
Diana Paquette  
Andrea Dillon  

Melissa Kimball 
Bill LeTendre 
Kristen Loranger 

1 Bridgeview Circle, Tyngsborough, MA 01879 
978.649.2220 

DUNSTABLE
TYNGSBOUGH
LIONS  CLUB

“We Serve” The Lions Club is a non-profit organization of men 
and women dedicated to helping the community through donations 
raised by volunteers.
     Officers for the 2018-2019 Lions Year
President: Mark Alexander, 2nd Vice President: J.J. Ward,
Secretary/Treasurer: Bob Reich, Director: Richard Lowe
     Anyone who would like to join the Lions is asked to call Bob 
Reich at 978-649-5874 or Mark Alexander at 978-649-9124. Our 
Regular Meetings are held on the first Tuesday of the month starting 
at 6:30 pm. Call one of the members, at the telephone numbers 
given above, to find the location.

EVENTS
Two packages were put together to send overseas to military per-
sonnel.  The packages contained practical everyday items a service 
person needs along with some items for enjoyment.

YOU CAN HELP BY DONATING THE FOLLOWING
Used eyeglasses are collected for refurbishment and distribution to 
less advantaged people around the world. 
CAN TABS (in sealed bags) are also collected for kidney
dialysis time through the Shriners Hospital.
     Lion’s collection boxes for eyeglasses and tabs (in sealed 
bags) are located at the Tyngsborough Post Office, American
Legion Post 247 at 90 Pawtucket Blvd., Tyngsborough Council on 
Aging Senior Center, 169 Westford Rd., Tyngsborough and Dun-
stable Town Hall, Post Office and Library.

BARN  DANCES
     Held at The Parish Center for the Arts, Corner of Boston 
Road and Lincoln Street on Westford Common, PO Box 411, 
Westford, MA  01886   978-692-6333;  PCA@Westford.org
     Our regular fourth Saturday monthly Barn Dance at the
Parish Center for the Arts. • Saturday, February 23, 7:30pm, 
Dudley Laufman calling  • Saturday, March 30, 7:30pm, Dan 
Veino calling No experience required. First-time dancers: come at 
7:00pm  for free instruction. Saturday fee $6 adults; Students 21 
& under free.
    Sunday Afternoon Dances:
• Sunday, February 10, 3pm, Marcie Van Cleave calling
• Sunday, March 10, 3pm, Jacqueline Laufman calling 
Oh, Contraire provides the live music. 
Sunday dance fee is Adults $5 and Kids $3.

There is a maximum fee of $15 per family.
oh, Contraire provides the live music.

LOADING DOCK GALLERY
122 Western Avenue   Lowell, MA 01851

Show: “I Heart…”
Show Dates: Through February 24, 2019
     The member artists of The Loading Dock Gallery are reveal-
ing what lies deep in their hearts in a new art exhibition entitled “i 
heart…”. In The Loading Dock Showroom Gallery, our members 
will exhibit the works that manifesttheir passions and love for the 
arts. Marvel at the unique mediums our 30+artistsemploy to express 
themselves, andlet their talents inspire you!
     The Loading Dock Gallery, located at 122 Western Ave., 2nd 
Floor, Lowell, MA. The Western Avenue Studios is a unique collab-
orative art community. Our artistsutilize a diverse variety of medi-
ums such as glass, pottery, fine visual arts, jewelry, fiber, paper, 
sculpture, photography, graphic arts, literature, and more.

     For questions, comments or additional information, please
contact the Gallery at (978)596-1576 or

Email at loadingdockgallery122@gmail.com.

mailto:loadingdockgallery122@gmail.com


  90 Pawtucket Blvd. Tyngsborough, MA 01879
Meetings are held the first Thursday of each month at 7pm.

AMERICAN  LEGION 
AUXILIARY  UNIT 247

      for information on the Auxiliary Unit meetings, or functions
contact Unit President Diane Dileo at 978-204-9329

••• The Unit Jr. Auxiliary is accepting new Jr. members. 
Contact 978-649-7540 if interested in joining.

 We also would Welcome New Auxiliary Members 18 and older. 
Contact Unit President or Treasurer.

Auxiliary Unit 247 Current Elected Officers: 
President: Bernadette Harper; Sr. Vice: Josephine Beauregard;  
Secretary: Patricia Modrich;  Treasurer: Diane Dileo;  
Chaplain: Rebecca Modrich;  Executive Committee: Mary Dupras, 
Annette Coles and Kathleen Oiljey. Debra St Peters was Installed 
as Unit Sgt-At-Arms at the October meeting.

AMAZING  MINDS  CHILDCARE  CENTER
315 Middlesex Rd., Unit 4A

Tyngsboro, MA 01879
978-649-9999

www.amazingminds.wix.com/daycare
Jen Eldredge - Director  •  Kathy Ronan - Owner

“A Home Away From Home”

Now Accepting Enrollments
20% OFF for 4 weeks

New enrollments only

NO JOB TOO SMALL OR TOO LARGE
Reasonable Rates!    FREE Estimates!

Over 30 Years Experience!

Ken Coleman
978-649-6428
508-517-2381 (cell)
Fully Insured
Const. Supervisor Lic. # 98523
Home Improvement Lic. # 121742

• Safety Garage Floor Coating
• Build & Resurface Decks
• Gutters Installed & Cleaned
• Pressure Wash Siding/Decks
• Roof Algae Removal
• Painting Interior/Exterior

QUALITY  ROOFING  &  SIDING
“HANDYMAN  SERVICES & REMODELING”

“NEW  HORIZONS”
     Dracut Community Band Is Welcoming New Members
Instrumentalists wanted to play in the Dracut Community Band. 
Open to all musicians 18 years and older who live in Dracut and 
surrounding communities. No audition is required but members 
should have some playing and music reading experience. 
Come and join in the fun!  We rehearse on Thursday evenings at 
Christ Church United in Dracut Center from 6PM to 7:15PM. 
     Pease call Maureen Johnson at 978-454-0055 or email
johnsonmusic340@gmail.com for more information or if you’d like 
to join.  NHDCB is a non-profit and is partially supported by a grant 
from Massachusetts Cultural Council

please remember to be safe & keep our troops in your prayers.

90 pawtucket Blvd.   Tyngsborough, MA 01879
     Active duty military and veterans always welcome to join. For 
further information call 978-649-7540. Remember to attend the 
committee meetings on the first Thursday with your input and ideas.
     The public is invited to get involved in all events of the post.
The veterans monthly dinners will continue on the first 
Wednesday of the month. We are always looking for help to serve 
the veterans.    Keno and Scratch Tickets are available at the 
post.  There is an ATM in the Post for your convenience. 

ROBERT  D.  PELLETIER
AMERICAN  LEGION POST  #247,  INC.

Visit our website,  www.Legionpost247.org
This website contains a wealth of information about the Post.

Elected  Post 247 Officers serving for 2018-2019  
Commander: Ray Hamelin; Sr. Vice Commander:  Pete St. 
Peters;  Jr. Vice Commander:  Michael Milisci;  Finance Officer: 
John Burke;  Adjutant: Don Pierce; Judge Advocate: Rolland 
Millard; Executive Board: Marty Bloomgern, Joe Conlin and 
Robin Dion

90 Pawtucket Blvd.   Tyngsborough, MA 
We  hold our meetings on the 1st Tuesday
of the month at 7 p.m. all veterans are welcome with 180 days or 
more of active duty. Come down and join us for a meeting.
God Bless America.

AMVETS  POST #247 
ROBERT D. PELLETIER

     “ALWAYS READY TO SERVE OUR VETERANS”
AMVETS National Website:   http://www.amvets.org/

OFFICERS: Commander: William A. Beaton; 1st Vice: John 
McDermott; Adjutant: John Cogan; Finance: David Coles; Judge 
Advocate: Roland Milliard; Provos Marshal: Roland Russell; Chal-
plain: Rod Woods. E-Board: Steven Harris, Jan Dombrowski, Ron 
Russell. 

DREAM  BUILDERS’  GALA  AND  AUCTION
  Celebrate, dress-up and have a fun night, all while supporting one 
of Lowell Habitat’s most exciting events of the year, our ‘Dream 
Builders’ Gala and Auction.  Join us at UMass Lowell Inn & 
Conference Center from 6 pm – 10 pm on Friday, March 1, 
2019 for an exciting night of cocktails, seated dinner, gala raffles & 
games, as well as silent and live auctions.   Thank you for making 
homeownership possible in your community by purchasing tickets 
to the Lowell Habitat 12th Annual Gala and Auction.  We are 
looking forward to having you join us. 
               https://www.501auctions.com/dreambuilders2019

mailto:johnsonmusic340@gmail.com
https://www.501auctions.com/dreambuilders2019


DUNSTABLE  ANIMAL  CLINIC
   386 Main Street • Dunstable, MA 01827

             (978) 649-6513
            FAX (978) 649-6528

Dr. Tara M. Sacramone
Dr. Ann Sidley

                 HOURS
  Mon.   9:00 A.M. - 5:00 P.M.
  Tues   9:00 A.M. - 6:30 P.M.
  Wed   9:00 A.M. - 5:00 P.M.
 Thurs   9:00 A.M. - 6:30 P.M.
     Fri    9:00 A.M. - 5:00 P.M.
    Sat   8:30 A.M. -11:30 A.M. We ♥ Referrals!

www.dunstableanimalclinic.com

Your home is a big 
investment. Protect it.
Call me today.

Subject to terms, conditions and availability. © 2015 Allstate Insurance Co.

23
81
79

Corinne Crosby
603-882-7891
Nashua
ccrosby@allstate.com

Since 1986
Tyngsboro MA    

RiCE  DRYWALL  &  PLASTER

Complete Drywall & Plaster Service
New Homes  •  Additions •  Remodels
Basements •  New Ceilings  • Repairs

“Reputation built on quality.”

      978-835-5670             
 (Cell)

TYNGSBOROUGH  SELF  STORAGE
Video Monitoring 24/7  •  Insurance Available

Open 7 Days a Week
Personal/Commerical  •  RV & Boat Storage  •  Secure Area

Tel. 978-226-5563  •  FAX: 978-226-5598
324 Middlesex Road  •  Tyngsborough, MA 01879

www.tyngsboroughselfstorage.com 
email: tyngsboross@comcast.net

pET  hEALTh
DUNSTABLE  ANIMAL  CLINIC

A  FEW  TIDBITS
Tara M. Sacramone, DVM

     I went to a continuing education meeting at Tuft this past Sunday 
and I learned many things, so I thought I would pass some on to all 
of my loyal readers.  
     We often see dogs who were adopted from the Southern USA or    
other warm climates.  My own little dog is from Tennessee.  Most 
of these dogs have had a negative heartworm test.  The problem is 
that it can take 6 months for a heartworm test to convert to positive.  
Therefore all rescue dogs should be put on heartworm prevention 
and retested six months after arriving in New England.  Also, recent 
studies have shown that Avantage Multi (a topical monthly flea/tick 
medicine) might be the best preventative to use with a dog who is 
in that category and can even be used as a long-term therapy to 
kill adult heartworms in positive dogs if your dog cannot handle the 
standard adulticide therapy.
     Lyme disease continues to be researched, however what to do 
in animals is still unclear, even with the researchers.  A few facts 
remain the same.  The annual heartworm test that looks for tick 
borne diseases proves exposure only.  About 10 – 20 % of exposed 
dogs become ill.  In order to say the dog has Lyme disease the dog 
has to have clinical signs and a positive blood test.  The two things 
all of the experts agreed upon are that clinically ill dogs should be 
treated for 28 days, and that all dogs should be on some sort of tick 
control.  The deer tick does not hibernate through the winter.  Snow 
can physically block them, but if there is no snow on the ground 
your dog should continue to use tick control.

ALTRUSA  UPDATE
     Organized in January 1976, the Altrusa Club of Merrimack Valley 
is celebrating its 43rd year of service in the Greater Lowell/Greater 
Nashua area.  Altrusa’s mission is to promote literacy and to make a 
difference in the lives of those in need in our communities. 
     The ALTRUSA Club of Merrimack Valley extends a big thank you 
to Barnes & Noble (B&N) of Nashua for giving us the opportunity 
to participate in the 2018 Charity Gift Wrap, an annual event which 
provides a valuable fund-raising resource for non-profit charities to 
continue their community outreach.  The hospitality of B&N, along 
with the generosity of their patrons, always makes this a special and 
enjoyable holiday endeavor...and we are grateful for this gift.  Thank 
you to all the patrons who stopped at the gift wrap table and helped 
us achieve our fundraising goal.
     Christmas gifts and age appropriate books were purchased and 
delivered to the children living with their teenage Moms at Brigid’s 
Crossing in Lowell. “The house is very busy these days with all of 
the toddlers and preschoolers around.” (Johanna Ford-Hunt, Pro-
gram Manager)

     The Altrusa Club meets on the 2nd and 4th Tuesdays of the 
month.  To learn more about Altrusa, e-mail us at

altrusamv@gmail.com or visit us at www.altrusa.org.

CHELMSFORD  CATHOLIC  COLLABORATIVE
Home to both St. Mary and St. John the Evangelist Parish Families
Staff Offices: 115 Middlesex Street, North Chelmsford
OFFICE HOURS: Mon, Tue, Thu. 9:00AM – 5:00PM; Wed. 9:30AM  
– 5:00PM; Fri… 9:00AM – 3:00PM
  ST. MARY BUSINESS (978) 256-2374; www. saint-mary.org 
ST. MARY CHURCH: 25 North Rd, Chelmsford.
  ST. JOHN BUSINESS (978) 251-8571; www.saintjohnchelmsford.
org   ST. JOHN THE EVANGELIST CHURCH: 115 Middlesex St., 
North Chelmsford.

CATIE’S  CLOSET
Together we make a brighter day for over 40,000 students.

You are invited to
our 8th Annual Gala “A NiGhT To opEN DoorS”

Saturday, March 16, 2019 at 6PM
Andover Country Club, 60 Canterbury Street, Andover, MA 

Enjoy a spectacular evening! • Dinner • Dancing • Auctions • Raffle
Tickets are available for $125 each. Tables of ten may be reserved.

A night to come together and help kids in poverty
realize their full potential.

  Purchase your tickets today!
www.catiescloset.org/gala2019

        or call (978) 957-2200

mailto:altrusamv@gmail.com
http://www.catiescloset.org/gala2019


The Orthopedic Center at Lowell General Hospital has leading orthopedic specialists  
and surgeons specializing in a full array of minimally invasive procedures for bone,  
muscle and total joint replacement surgery.
Lowell General Hospital has earned designation as a Blue Distinction® Center+ for  
both Knee and Hip Replacement and for Spine Surgery by Blue Cross Blue Shield  
of Massachusetts and has been designated as an Aetna Institute of Quality® for our  
Total Joint Replacement and Spine Surgery Programs. This ensures patients receive  
the highest quality care with exceptional outcomes so they can get back to the  
activities they love.

For advanced orthopedic care close to home,  
visit www.lowellgeneral.org/orthopedics.

Connecting me to
  a pain-free snow day.



REASONABLE RATES QUICK, CLEAN SERVICE
Certified Title 5 System Inspector

ERNIE SWEET
DUNSTABLE, MA 01827
(978) 649-7837

 ErNiE’S
  SEPTIC SERVICE

Chez Claire Art Program
     New Winter Art program for adult and children. Art classes 
at Chez Claire Art School. This new program starting the week of 
February 4 has Drawing, Watercolor, and Acrylic Weekly Classes. It 
runs February and March.  Drop-ins are welcome and you can also 
join after Feb 4th.
     All classes offer personalized instructions as there is a maximum 
of 4 students per class. Private lessons are also available. 
     For more information and to register, go to my website:
www.chezclaireartschool.com/page/18068/2019-winter-art-program
     Or contact Claire Gagnon, Art Teacher, at 617-901-3873 (cell) or 
by email at claire@ChezClaireArtSchool.com.

WISH LIST: Kitchen Tables, Love Seats,
Full & Queen Mattress Sets (no rips or stains), Metal Adjustable 
Bed Frames, Infant Car Seats with Attachable Stroller (less than 
3 years old), Toasters, bake ware, mugs, Coffee Makers, Metal 
Spatulas, New Shower Curtain Liners New Rubber ducks, Bubbles, 
Beach balls, Chalk, Crayons & Coloring Books
BITS Bags prevent developmental delay in poor children
Did you know that poor children are at higher risk for developmental 
delay because they lack toys for stimulation. Our BITS Bag project 
(Basic Items for Toddler Success) tries to help those at risk families. 
You can help by donating filled bags, collect items or sponsor a bag 
by making a financial contribution and we will supply a bag in your 
name, to honor a family member or in the name of your company. If 
you prefer to shop online you can purchase items from our Amazon 
BITS bag wish list and ship your donation directly to us. The 
deadline for project goods is April 6th.
42ND STREET  We are excited to be partnering with ACTORS inc 
in the Spring when they bring their newest musical 42ND STREET 
to the Carl Rondina Performing Arts Center in Chelmsford. Showing 
4/12 - 4/14 the performances will be supporting The Wish Project. 
For more information and ticket purchases go to their website  www.
actorsincorporated.com or call (978) 984-3151.
IMAGINE SOAP AND TOOTHPASTE BEING A LUXURY ITEM 
Did you know the number one cause of a person going into shelter 
is loss of a job? Many people live only one or two paychecks away 
from not being able to pay their bills and then losing their homes. 
After they have lost their housing their next step is to find space in 
a shelter. At the same time they can apply for food stamps, they 
will be approved for those quickly because they want you to eat. 
Cash assistance can take a month to receive. Food stamps can 
only be used to purchase food. If you have a child in diapers, food 
stamps can not be used to purchase diapers or shampoo. Shelters 
don’t provide personal care items, primarily because they don’t 
get enough donated. NOW IMAGINE that on Mother’s Day these 
same women receive a gift bag from The Wish Project containing 
new toiletries, soap, shampoo, conditioner, toothpaste, feminine 
care products, a hair brush, a pair of socks and deodorant. Just 
imagine how grateful these women would be that they don’t have 
to wait a month to be able to afford these items, or choose between 
buying diapers and feminine hygiene products. That is why for 
Mother’s Day we try to provide as many moms living in shelters 
with a few very basic toiletry items, because we don’t believe soap 
and toothpaste are a luxury! This year we are starting the collection 
for Mother’s Day early because we depleted our toiletry stockpile 
to assist the people involved in the Lawrence and Andover gas 
explosion. Deadline for complete bags or project goods is April 
27th. If you would like to participate in this project follow this link to 
the Mother’s Day project page  on our website and see how you 
can help or email Lori at lori@thewishproject.org and tell her how 
you can help.  You can also donate by ordering from our Amazon 
Mother’s Day bags link and ship directly to the warehouse.

LOCATED at:
166 Middlesex St., North Chelmsford, MA 01863

   Warehouse hours Tuesday - Saturday 9-3pm       

•• Our new smaller Thrift Shop is open at 166 Middlesex St. 
North Chelmsford behind Hertz car rental. Tuesday-Saturday 
9-2:30pm. Stop in and see our new shop and pick up some 

bargains and support our mission.

 About Us The Mission of The Wish Project is to help families in 
need in Merrimack Valley.  www.TheWishProject.org or call us 
at (866) 947-4360. Mailing address is: The Wish Project, PO Box 
8693, Lowell, MA 01853

THE  WISH  PROJECT

 If you would like more information please contact Lori at
Lori@thewishproject.org and let her know how you would like to 
help. You may also make a donation on our website.
EDITORS NOTE: If you are reading this in the printed version, and do 

not have access to a computer, please call the Wish Project at
(866) 947-4360 for more information.

COMING  HOME  TO  CATHOLICISM 
This is a program offered by St Kathryn Parish, 4 Dracut Rd Hud-
son, NH as a two Day Retreat on consecutive Saturdays, February 
23rd and March 2nd, from 10 AM to 2 PM. The program is for those 
who have left the Catholic Church, for any reason, and might be 
feeling the calling to return. All of the Team members have left the 
Church at one time and have returned, providing a comfortable and 
understanding atmosphere for others looking to return. The program 
is designed to answer most of the questions returning Catholics 
might have and some discussion to address any individual concerns 
(don�t worry, participants can share as little or as much as they�d 
like).  Anyone interested can contact the parish office at 603-
882-7793 or simply attend on February 23rd at 10:00 AM. Feel 
free to bring a friend.

https://chezclaireartschool.com/page/18068/2019-winter-art-program
mailto:claire@ChezClaireArtSchool.com
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001DfWd3kWaUSmKOeM6nu5gNVpyQqB1Vz2a0Q_ixGyftY0uARcfPjbV_Uej35ShASl6UY24WwwbW4VTZFNFRWwzaNailzLlARSqY0GlTHo4mBQUEgdvEQSg4TyswJm2kSvyuNhGnNZBWGTnmAabHTUcdzcFroTITAZH7Stgo0239U0=&c=IqKlgPYqSwAwyZ82FivGJdCJekgtcnmHS-bRAPQVaahNNsYQOHv5ww==&ch=v-Qs-yPS2tVrN4O4BduAuHAssSBPAgWN8xtEm1r0E-FprTS_Bu4ECQ==
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CLUB  OF
TYNGSBORO/DUNSTABLE 

Rotary Motto: Service Above Self
Theme: Rotary Making a Difference

The Rotary Club of Tyngsboro/Dunstable has been serving the 
Tyngsboro and Dunstable area for 44 years.

     We NoW meet at the Dream Diner, on Middlesex rd.,
Tyngsboro, on the 1st & 4th  Thursday of the Month at 7:15am, 
as well as the 2nd & 3rd Thursday of the month at 12:15pm.
       Rotary club members are business, professional, and com-
munity volunteers in your locality who meet regularly to plan and 
implement community service activities and network with other 
professionals. Throughout the world, Rotary clubs participate in a 
broad range of educational, intercultural, and humanitarian activities 
designed to improve the lives of others. 
    For further information about Rotary, please email us at

tdrotary@yahoo.com or visit our website at: www.tdrotary.org. 
Thank you for your continued support.

DUNSTABLE  EVANGELICAL
CONGREGATIONAL  CHURCH

518 Main St, Dunstable, MA 01827
www.Dunstablechurch.org

978-649-6251 
Pastor Bobby Ross     pastorbobby@dunstablechurch.org

DECC is a welcoming church at the heart of the Dunstable 
community.  “We gather to glorify God, to grow in Christ and to 
live the gospel in the world.”

Join us for Sunday Worship Service at 10:00 am each Sunday.  
Child care is available during the service for infants through kinder-
garten age. Pastor Bobby Ross leads our worship services which 
feature a variety of music, scripture readings, corporate prayer and 
spoken messages and with Communion (the Lord’s Supper) served 
on the first Sunday of every month.  Everyone is welcome to an 
informal time of fellowship with coffee, tea and refreshments after 
worship.  
     CHILDREN’S SUNDAY SCHOOL is regularly held at 10:00 
am. Children will sit with their family for the first part of the service, 
then move on to class for the remainder of the service. Classes are 
for children age 6 and up. Children 5 and under are welcomed in 
the Nursery at the beginning of our service. For more information 
and to sign up to help, please contact Shellyannross@gmail.com.   
     DECC YOUTH:  Regular meetings are held on Sundays from 
4:00-6:00 PM but special events may be held at other times. 
please contact Jon hughes at 978-393-7708 if interested and to 
confirm location and time of meeting.
SCOUT SUNDAY:   Sunday, February 17th or 24th.  Contact your 
leaders.  All Scouts, Girls and Boys, will be recognized and some 
may participate in the Sunday morning service which begins at 
10:00 AM.  
COMMUNITY PIE BAKE-OFF!  Open to anyone who loves to 
bake yummy pies!  Think about your favorite. This will be held on 
Saturday, March 16. Drop off your favorite homemade pie between 
10:00a.m. and noon.at the Fellowship Hall of the Dunstable Church. 
All ages are welcome to enter. There is even a category for those 
who prefer to use a store- bought crust. Judging is on a point 
system with everyone starting with 15 points. Judges are looking 
for: 1.  Best over-all presentation  2.  Quality of crust   3.  Filling 
flavor
     Judging will take place during the afternoon. Awards will be made 
for best youth pie (up to age 16). And the Silver Spoon award for the 
best over-all pie. Please, the judges request a recipe to be included.
     The public is invited to come to the fellowship hall at 6:30p.m. 
to do their own taste testing. For more info email sjt0213@verizon.net
     Come visit your community’s church. Visit any Sunday morn-
ing at 10:00 am.   We will be happy to greet you. For more
information about any of these events, contact the Church office 
978-649-6251, email info@dunstablechurch.org or visit our website 
at www.dunstablechurch.org

ELISABETH  BRUYèRE  AWARDS  DINNER
MARCH 28TH  AT  LENZI’S  IN  DRACUT 

     Ste Jeanne d’Arc School invites you to join us as we
honor Monique Letendre at the annual Elisabeth Bruyère Awards 
Dinner on March 28th at Lenzi’s in Dracut. 
     This annual event was established to recognize persons in the 
community who, by their lifestyle and activity, have also prioritized 
the same values which motivated Elisabeth Bruyère, persons 
whose generosity, openness and caring have become synonymous 
with their names.
     Monique Letendre has been a professional educator since 1972 
and has served Ste Jeanne d’Arc School’s students since 1987. 
She has been an active member of the community and has had 
a positive impact on the lives of countless students as a French 
teacher and Assistant Principal. 

Thursday, March 28, 2019 at Lenzi’s - Dracut, MA  
Cocktail hour 6:00 PM, Dinner & program begin at 7:00 pm

Donation: $100pp
Master of Ceremonies: Atty. Steven Panagiotakos
Guest Speaker:  Henri Marchand

Find sponsorship opportunities and guest registration at
www.sjdarc.org/gala

Neighbor to Neighbor
Published by Anne M. Paquin

Since 1983
64 Hardy St., Dunstable, MA 01827
Leave a message at (978) 419-1914

E-mail: anne@neighbortoneighbornewsletter.com
www.neighbortoneighbornewsletter.com

     I would like to thank all of you who take the time in your 
busy day to write up and send in your articles or news for 
your organizations. If it comes in late or I run out of space,
I will try to post it as soon as possible on the website.
There is no fee for publishing the news or events. Only if a 
display ad is wanted. Send me an email so I can send the 
rate sheet to you if you are interested in placing an ad.
    If you prefer to read the NtoN online, or you misplace 
your issue, you can go to my website
www.neighbortoneighbor.com and read both the 
Tyngsborough and the Dunstable editions. For 35 years 
advertisers have made it possible for all residents of 
Dunstable and Tyngsborough to receive this publication 
free of charge at their home. 
     I truly thank all of you for your continued support of 
Neighbor to Neighbor. Your loyalty is greatly appreciated.
     The purpose of the Neighbor to Neighbor continues 
to be the same. To give you some local news, interesting 
events to enjoy, informative articles and a place to find 
local businesses within the community to help you in your 
every day life. I look forward to hearing from you soon for 
the March issue!
 Sincerely,
 Anne 

mailto:pastorbobby@dunstablechurch.org
mailto:Shellyannross@gmail.com
mailto:info@dunstablechurch.org
http://www.dunstablechurch.org
http://www.sjdarc.org/gala


Jim O’Malley
Dunstable, MA 

BENJAMIN MOORE PRODUCTS

iNTErior pAiNTiNG
EXPERIENCED AND DEPENDABLE

MANY  lOCAl  REFERENCES 
FullY INSuRED Cell (508) 873-6657

VILLA  PAINTING

Power WashingDeck
Restoration

Email: frank@ActionKingServices.com

FRANK KING
PRESIDENT

Septic Tanks - Sewer Lines  - Catch Basins
Grease Traps Cleaned – Industrial Waste Removal

Video Pipe Inspection
26 Livingston Street
Lowell, MA 01852
Tel    978-452-7750
FAX 978-459-0770

421 Forest Street
Dunstable, MA 01827
Tel 978-649-9724

(978) 618-5262  
Jenepher.Spencer@NeMoves.com 

Operated by a subsidiary of NRT,LLC 

“LOVE where you live….or start Looking!” 

Dunstable’s #1 REALTOR 

Jenepher Spencer 
Elite REALTOR® 
Licensed in MA & NH 

50 + Dunstable Homes SOLD! 

Based on information from MLS and non-MLS. 2008-2018 #1 for sales volume and units sold.  
2017 #1 volume/units, 2016 #1 volume, 2015 #1 volume, 2014#1 volume/units, 2013 #1 volume 

Complete driver education programs
Licensed by the R. M. V.

Evenings, Saturdays, and Vacation Classes
Classes Starting Monthly

Road Tests   •   Driving Lessons   •   Parent Class
130 Middlesex Road, Tyngsborough MA 01879

www.a-zdriving.com 978-866-0194

JAMES  JACOPPI
MEMORIAL  SCHOLARSHIP  FOUNDATION

Dear Friends and Family,
     This is the 17th anniversary of the passing of our beloved James. 
With the help from all of you, our raffle awarded over $8,400 in 
scholarships to aid in the continuing education of graduating high 
school students last year. We have awarded over $125,000 over 
the years. We feel blessed to have the ability to remember Jim 
in such an extraordinary way. We are extremely grateful for your 
continued support. 
     This year will be our 7th Annual Raffle (Commonwealth of MA 
#36). The raffle drawing will be held on April 5th. The drawing results 
will be on our website www.jamesjacoppischolarshipfund.com and 
winners will be contacted by phone. 
     Tickets are $5 each or 7 tickets for $25. If you wish to purchase 
additional booklets, or did not receive any by mail, please call Jean 
Jacoppi at (603) 714-2523. All tickets must be received by Monday, 
April 1st. We appreciate and thank you for any donation you can 
provide to the foundation. 
     Prizes: 1st Prize:  $1,500; 2nd Prize:  $500; 3rd Prize:  $250; 
4th Prize $150; and 5th Prize: $100  Congratulations to the lucky 
winners from 2018. The winners were: 1st Linda Cornellier; 2nd Ed 
Napekoski; 3rd Mary Cooney; 4th Marilyn Campbell and 5th Emmit 
Clifford. For any other information you may need including access 
to scholarship applications please visit our website
www.jamesjacoppischolarshipfund.com or our Facebook page.

Thank you all for your continued support.
Sincerely, The Jacoppi Family 

SAVE  THE  DATE
ST. PATRICK’S DINNER AND SHAMROCK 

RAFFLE - THE PUBLIC IS INVITED  
     St. John the Evangelist Church, 115 Middlesex St. in North 
Chelmsford will host a Traditional Corned Beef & Cabbage Din-
ner and BYoB on Saturday, March 16, 2019 in the Church Hall. 
Doors open at 5:00pm for appetizers with the dinner starting at 
5:30pm.   You will be treated to a corned beef & cabbage dinner, 
appetizers, hot and cold beverages and dessert. Take a chance on 
winning one of our beautiful gift baskets from our Shamrock Raffle 
table.  Each paid dinner ticket will be entered into a Door Prize 
drawing.  Call Jane Sockey at 978-649-3404 for more info.

EVENTS  AT  LEGION  POST  #247
Beginning feb, 1st, the post will be offering home made Subs 

on Monday & friday from 12-3 at $5.00 ea.
• Feb, 9th, Amvets Meat Shoot 7:pm
   A Valentine Raffle will be drawn At 8:pm
• Feb, 24th, Ladies Auxiliary Meat Shoot 4:pm
• Sunday, March 4th, Legion Meat Shoot 4:pm
• Saturday, March 9th, 2019  Psychic Fair
  10am. - 4:pm Readings $25.00
• Sunday March 17th, St’ Pat’s  Corned Beef & Cabbage Dinner   
   $10, from 12:00 noon until gone
• Sunday March 24th, Sons of  the Legion Meat Shoot 4:pm.

Events held at Post #247, 90 Pawtucket Blvd., Tyngsborough
public invited to come and enjoy!
for more info call 978-649-7540

Buy local!
Invest in your community!

http://www.jamesjacoppischolarshipfund.com
http://www.jamesjacoppischolarshipfund.com
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